

Executive officers of Pi Alpha caught in the midst of one of their impromptu gatherings.



A jovial note is struck at a meeting of the Brothers.

ALPHA KAPPA PSI

Since its installation on May 9, 1964, the Zeta lota Chapter of Alpha Kappa Psi has distinguished itself here at St. Francis. Zeta lota combines its professional business activities with an active social calendar.

During the year Zeta lota held two luncheons at the Hotel Bossert. The guest speakers at these affairs were: Mr. Alphonse Ambrose, Treasurer of the National Association of Manufacturers; and Mr. Edward Murphy, Comptroller of the Lincoln Savings Bank. These luncheons were interesting and informative and provided the brothers with some insight of the business world. The chapter also provided a series of films on various facets of the business structure. These films were shown to the student body and were well received.

Zeta lota provided many services to the college throughout the year. Some brothers performed certain clerical duties and conducted research programs for the Guidance, Development, and Admissions Offices. At the beginning of the year the brothers helped conduct the orientation program for freshman day students. The brothers also conducted a similar

program for evening students; this was the first time such a program was offered to the evening students. During its five week pledge period, the pledges conducted a Phon-A-Thon for the Alumni Association of the College. This program, which was conducted for the purpose of raising money for the College's Building Fund, was one of the most successful in the school's history.

On the social level, the chapter held a dance at the Hollywood Terrace. The event, a success socially and financially, was attended by 900 people. On a Saturday in October, Zeta lota along with the chapters from N.Y.U., St. John's, and Fordham, participated in the "First Annual Inter-Chapter Touch-Football Series." Zeta lota easily beat St. John's, but lost a hard-fought battle to Fordham for the championship.

In December, the chapter sponsored a drive to raise funds for a group of orphans in India. The drive was a big success and the fraternity will continue to conduct similar campaigns in the years to come.

On December 19th, Zeta lota held its Annual Ball. The formal dinner-dance was held in the Regency Suite at the American Hotel.



Kneeling: Donald J. Murray, Robert Crean, Bruce Pizzimenti, Roy Antonelli, Robert J. Snyder, John Hurley. Standing: Richard D. Young, Anthony V. Titone, William Donohue, Thomas M. Fasano, Frank J. Barkocy, James P. Whelan, William L. Stone. Third Row: Thomas H. Zarem, Jeffrey A. Gould, John J. Lynch, Anthony J. Urrutia, Louis J. Savarese, Cirino T. Lombard. Back Row: Joseph J. Marino, Philip Mercorella, Thomas A. Simonetti, Robert J. Seeber, Joseph M. DiTommaso, James A. Geib, Joseph A. Malvasio, Rino Bergonzi, Andrew J. DellaGatta.